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Berwyn Local #1 
 

January 27th, 2025 

Honorable Mayor Robert J. Lovero 

City of Berwyn  

Berwyn City Hall 

6700 W 26th St 

Berwyn, Illinois 60402 

 

Mayor Lovero,  

On behalf of the members of the Illinois Municipal Police Association - Berwyn Local #1 we are 

proud to offer our full endorsement for your re-election as Mayor of the City of Berwyn as well as the 

candidates of Berwyn Strong. Your steadfast support for law enforcement and commitment to public 

safety have made a significant difference in our community, and we are grateful for your leadership. 

Throughout your tenure, you have consistently demonstrated an unwavering dedication to the 

men and women who serve our city’s residents. Police departments nationwide are experiencing hurdles 

in hiring and retaining quality candidates to maintain minimum staffing levels, though under your 

leadership and planning we are not only fully staffed, but prepared in advance to fill voids caused by 

retirements. Your efforts to ensure that our members are properly equipped, supported, and recognized 

have directly contributed to the safety and well-being of both our membership and the citizens we protect. 

In times when law enforcement has faced immense challenges and scrutiny, you have stood firm 

in advocating for the men and women who put their lives on the line every day. Your approach has been 

one of balance—ensuring that our community’s needs are met while supporting policies that promote 

transparency, trust, and accountability. 

Your support for strong law enforcement policies, combined with your understanding of the 

complex issues facing our officers, makes you the continued clear choice for the future of our city. Your 

proven leadership fosters an environment where both our officers and our community can thrive. The 

members of IMPA are proud to stand with you, and we are confident that your continued leadership will 

keep Berwyn on a path of safety and prosperity.  

We are excited to continue working alongside you in the years to come, and we look forward to 

the positive change your re-election and the election of all Berwyn Strong candidates will bring. Once 

again, we wholeheartedly endorse your candidacy and encourage our members and the citizens of Berwyn 

to support you in the upcoming election. 

Sincerely, 

 

          Ronald Pedecone                            Phillip Quattrocchi,                          Matthew Boskovich 

               President                                        Vice President                               Treasurer/Secretary 


